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SDPD Arrests Two in Rancho Bernardo 
High School Threat and Weapons Case  

 
SAN DIEGO- On January 26, 2024, the San Diego Police Department responded to Rancho Bernardo High 

School to investigate reports of a student making verbal threats of a school shooting.  Responding 

officers conducted a preliminary investigation and as a result took the student, a juvenile, who allegedly 

made the threats into custody and later booked them into Juvenile Hall.   

The teen’s parents were contacted regarding the incident.  A Gun Violence Restraining Order was issued 

and served to the juvenile.  A search warrant was obtained and served at the juvenile’s residence to 

secure any firearms they may have access to.   

During the search, several un-serialized firearms commonly referred to as ghost guns, and other assault 

weapons were confiscated along with several destructive devices.  The San Diego Metro Arson Strike 

Team (MAST) assisted with the safe retrieval and seizure of the destructive devices.  The juvenile’s father, 

Neal Anders, 45, was arrested on charges of possession of illegal firearms, manufacturing assault 

weapons and possession of a destructive device.  He was booked into county jail and is scheduled to be 

arraigned in San Diego Superior Court downtown on Thursday, February 1, 2024. 

“The San Diego Police Department takes all reports of potential threats to our schools and public 

very seriously. SDPD’s Northeastern Division, Ghost Gun Team, MAST and Threat Management 

Unit worked tirelessly and collaboratively in this case to ensure the safety of the students at 

Rancho Bernardo High School and all residents. I commend them for their outstanding work,” 

Police Chief David Nisleit said. 
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